
October 30, 2020 

Dear Wesbrooke Residents and Families, 
 
The recent spike in COVID cases has caused us great concern. The number of outbreaks and 
their close proximity has forced us to re-evaluate how we are implementing our guidelines in 
order to protect our residents and staff. 
 
The Table below shows the most recent outbreaks as announced by Fraser Health. You will 
notice that Mayfair Terraces is in Port Coquitlam and Baille House is in maple Ridge. As well, 
Real Canadian Superstore in Pitt Meadows has reported an outbreak. These are very close and 
pose a serious threat of spreading the virus to us and our community. 
 
We will continue to monitor these events closely and if needed will revise our safety 
procedures involving residents, families and staff. 
 
Date declared Location Type of facility Unit Type of outbreak Notes 
September 24, 2020 Peace Portal Seniors Village Long term care   COVID-19   
October 1, 2020 Surrey Memorial Hospital Hospital   COVID-19   
October 17, 2020 Rosemary Heights Seniors Village Long term care   COVID-19   
October 19, 2020 Evergreen Baptist Care Society Long term care   COVID-19   
October 20, 2020 Baille House Long term care   COVID-19   
October 22, 2020 Laurel Place Long term care   COVID-19   
October 22, 2020 Fair Haven Homes Burnaby Lodge Long term care   COVID-19   
October 24, 2020 Queen’s Park Care Centre Long term care 

 
COVID-19 

 

October 24, 2020 Agassiz Seniors Community Long term care 
 

COVID-19   
October 24, 2020 Amenida Seniors Community Assisted living   COVID-19   
October 26, 2020 Fellburn Care Centre Long term care   COVID-19   
October 26, 2020 St. Michael's Centre Long term care   COVID-19   
October 28, 2020 PICS Assisted Living Assisted living   COVID-19   
October 28, 2020 Mayfair Terrace Retirement Residence Assisted living   COVID-19   
October 28, 2020 Gateway Assisted Living for Seniors Assisted living   COVID-19                          
 

Please stay safe and let’s all practice the 3 W’s: Wear a mask, Wash your hands, Watch 
your distance! 
 
Sincerely 
Pat De Luca 
Owner, General Manager 


